
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– March 11, 2024 
 

Present:   Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms                 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Larry & Judy Sawyer, Nick De Mayo, Nancy Martland, James Snyder 

 

RICHARD BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes March 4, 2024, seconded by 

CHRIS ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board received a request to have them request additional information from Eversource in 

regarding X178 and the Consumer Advocate of NH as Eversource never justified/proved that the 

poles need to be replaced. 

 

The board signed a supplemental Intent to Cut for William Briggs Map 227, Lot 2.1 

 

The board received the 2023 Median Ration 51.5% and the equalization ratio 48.1% from the 

Department of Revenue. 

 

The board signed the DRA-MS535 Financial Report of the Budget are completed by COHOS 

Advisors. The board reviewed the MS60 Auditors report as completed. 

 

Jennifer will send the Computer Use and Cyber Incident Response and Continuity of Operations 

Policies and Procedures to board members and will discuss and adopt next week in non-public 

session. RSA 91:A:5 VI 

 

The Airosmith Company inquired about additional town properties that the town might be 

interested in leasing for a cell tower.  The board will revisit at another date. 

 

Alteration of Terrain Permits were accepted by the DEA for U199 and X178-3 

 

The board received a letter from NHMA regarding HB1479 and taking local control away from 

towns and cities.  MARGO CONNORS has reached out. 

 

DES has closed the file on Map 223- Lot 12 as no conclusive evidence of violation 

                                            Map 214 Lot 39 as in compliance 

 

MODERATOR JAMES SNYDER reviewed the warrant with the board regarding who will 

speak to each article including who will speak to the petitioned warrant articles. Mr. Snyder 

asked Mr. De Mayo to speak to his Article 28 when it comes to the floor. 

Public Comment: 

MODERATOR SNYDER agreed to answer questions from the floor. 



MR. DE MAYO asked Mr. Snyder in his position with the SHFD if any grants had been sought 

through Firehouse Subs.  Mr. De Mayo also asked about costs of the Building & Grounds truck 

and if comes in lower it was explained that the lower cost is what will be spent over four years, 

Mr. De Mayo also questioned the compost cost that will be added to the Transfer Budget this 

year and felt it was an unfair tax for those that do not benefit from the system.  Margo noted that 

entire cost for Tri Town would be $10.00/week $520.00 a year.  The Sugar Hill portion would be 

around $150.00 and perhaps a resident would donate those funds. 

 

With no more business before the Board, CHRIS ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by RICHARD BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday March 18, 2024, at 5:00pm at the Crapo Building. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


